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State Revenues Below Projections For Third Straight Month      

 
TRENTON – State Treasurer David Rousseau announced today that for the third straight 
month, revenues fell significantly below budget projections, with December’s collections 
coming in about $354 million under target. There were also revenue shortfalls of about 
$200 million in November and $211 million in October. Collections through the first six 
months of FY09 total $13.28 billion, which is $812 million (-5.8 percent) below 
estimates for the period. 
 
For December, nearly every major revenue source came in below projections.  Among 
the big three, the Gross Income Tax came in $191.9 million under projections, while the 
Sales Tax finished $89 million below targets, and the Corporation Business Tax was $73 
million below budget estimates.  
 
Through the six months ending December 31, Gross Income Tax was $4.64 billion, 
which was $405.6 million (-8 percent) under target. Corporation Business Tax collections 
came in at $1.17 billion for the same period, which is $90.6 million (-7.2 percent) below 
projections. Sales Tax collections totaled $4.13 billion, finishing $248 million (-5.7 
percent) under year to date targets. 
 
“The revenue numbers continue to show how deeply the nation’s economic troubles have 
affected businesses, personal income and consumer spending in New Jersey,” Rousseau 
said.  
 
Treasurer Rousseau recently estimated that New Jersey’s revenue shortfall for FY09 
would reach approximately $1.7 billion in addition to another $300 million in updated 
spending requirements. The estimated shortfall spurred $812 million in spending 
reductions announced earlier this month by Gov. Jon S. Corzine. Those reductions came 
after a line by line review of the budget and touched every part of State government. 
They included a freeze on pay raises for all State employees for the next 18 months; the 
shift of $500 million from the Long Term Debt Reduction Fund; and the use of $275 
million of the State’s Rainy Day Fund.  
 



“We’ve taken the painful but necessary steps to maintain a balanced budget and if further 
spending reductions are necessary we’ll continue our intense line by line budget review 
process,” Rousseau said. 
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